
 

Hertfordshire County Council 
KILLIGREW PRIMARY SCHOOL 

West Avenue, St. Albans 
Hertfordshire AL2 3HD 

 
Tel: 01727-774200    

 admin@killigrew.herts.sch.uk 
 www.killigrew.herts.sch.uk 

Head teacher T. Mylotte 
 

28th September 2023 

Dear Parents, 

Y6 Residential Trip to Manor Adventure 2nd-6th October 

(Culmington Manor, Seifton, Craven Arms, Shropshire SY7 9BY) 

As there are just a few days before the Y6 residential trip, here are some important reminders. 
 
Today 
 

• Please ensure that you have indicated whether or not you give consent for us to 
administer Calpol and/or Nurofen using School Gateway. 

• Please ensure that you have filled in the consent form for us to administer any other 
medicine to your child while on school journey. 

 
Monday  

• Please administer any travel sickness tablets before school. Ensure you have completed 
a consent form for medication for the return journey.  

• Put your child’s nut free packed lunch (in a disposable bag) and their drink (in a named, 
refillable plastic bottle) in their hand luggage. 

• Please remember not to pack any snacks/sweets in your child’s bags. 

• Your child must wear their red Killigrew cap when they leave-please do not pack it. 

• Any medication (in its original packaging in a clear plastic bag, clearly labelled with 

your child’s name) and completed consent forms must be handed to Mrs Kerner at 

8:30am in the junior library. Children are not allowed to carry their own creams or 

inhalers. Their group leader will always have the child’s inhaler/EpiPen with them. 

• At 8.30am put your child’s holdall, (including sleeping bag, pillow and pillowcase) and 
hand luggage in the junior hall then say an individual goodbye on the playground at 
8:40am.  

• The coach will leave at approximately 9.30am. The children will be led out to the coach 
by their group leaders and you will have the chance to wave as they board the coach. 

 
Packing 
There is a wet room at Manor Adventure, but it takes a while for things to dry. Please ensure 
that your child has enough clothing as they will get wet and muddy. Over the past two years, 
children have run out of dry trainers, so please ensure that they have at least two pairs of 
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comfortable trainers plus one pair of shoes that may get very wet and muddy.  
 

• Do not pack Wellington boots as the children are not allowed to wear them on several 
activities.  

• It can get cold at night, so warm pyjamas are a must!  

• For some activities the children need long sleeve tops and trousers-they are not allowed 
to wear shorts. 

• Please ensure that you supply plenty of hair ties if your child has long hair. Hair must be 
tied up for all activities.  

• Please encourage your child to do their own packing, under your supervision, so that 
they are aware of what is in their bag. This will help them at the end of the week when 
they have to do their own packing. Please label all clothes and possessions including 
socks and underwear. 

 
Useful information 

• No jewellery, makeup, perfume or hair straighteners 

• Roll on deodorant only (no sprays) 
• Denim jeans are not ideal for outdoor use 
• The children should not take anything of value whether in monetary or sentimental terms. 
• They should not bring any money 

• Please don’t pack any valuable items  e.g. expensive clothing and footwear, mobile phones or 
handheld games consoles. Digital cameras and any devices with a recording facility are not 
allowed.  

 
Friday  
The coach is scheduled to return to school at approximately 2:30pm, subject to Friday 
afternoon traffic. If the coach is significantly delayed, we will let you know. In the past, children 
have been extremely disappointed if no one is here to welcome them back. We recommend 
that you arrive at school in advance of the scheduled return time.  
 
We will send you a message once the children arrive at Manor Adventure. I am in contact with 
the school journey party at least once a day so please keep an eye on your e-mail for messages 
and updates throughout the week. We will endeavour to update Twitter too, so please make 
sure that you are following us. 
 
If you have any queries do not hesitate to contact us.  

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
T. Mylotte 
Head teacher 
 


